Department for Christian Responsibility and Citizenship
LETTER FROM ARCHBISHOP PETER SMITH TO JIM DOBBIN MP ON THE MENTAL CAPACITY BILL
4th February 2005
Jim Dobbin MP 
Chairman, All Party Parliamentary Pro-life Group 
House of Commons 
LONDON

SW1A 1AA 

 

Dear Jim, 

Mental Capacity Bill 
From reading the debates in the House of Lords at Committee Stage, Professor Finnis and I felt it might be useful if we were to clarify one or two points about the position we have ourselves reached on the Bill. 

First of all, I should make clear that our position remains as set out in the public comment I made on 25th January 2005, and I enclose a copy for ease of reference. 

In that comment I welcomed the Government's amendment to clause 4(5) of the Bill, because I believe it meets a key objection many people have consistently raised, namely that the Bill could authorise decisions made by doctors, proxies or other third parties with an intention of bringing about the death of a person.  Questions have been raised about whether the wording of clause 4(5) does the trick.  The attached note by Professor Finnis explains the significance of the critical phrase used in the amendment, namely "motivated by a desire" and how in law it is equivalent in meaning to "with intent" or "with a purpose".  Professor Finnis and I hope that his Note will help reassure those who have expressed doubts about the effectiveness of this amendment in this regard. 

As you know what I also made clear in my comment on 25th January was that the Government amendment to clause 4(5) did not deal with advance decisions.  We believe that there should be a further amendment to the Bill to make clear that an expressly suicidal written advance decision is not binding on doctors, who might otherwise find themselves unable to intervene to save the life of a suicidal patient.  We have urged the Government to reconsider their opposition to inserting an amendment to exclude expressly suicidal advance decisions, and would encourage you and other Members of both Houses who share our concerns on this point to press the Government to accept a suitably worded amendment. 

As you will see, Professor Finnis in his Note mentions two possible ways in which this might be done, with each of which you are already familiar. 

I am sending copies of this letter and the enclosures to Lord Brennan, Lord Alton and other MPs who have been in touch with me about our position. 

I do hope this is helpful. 

With best wishes, 


 

+Peter Smith 
Archbishop of Cardiff 
Chairman, Department for Christian Responsibility and Citizenship 

 

 

